From the start please know that this is information is our plan for the month of June but is subject to change from week to week. 
Also, there are many steps we are taking to help keep everyone safe and I will be sharing all this information in a video and email next week. The link to next week’s video as well as all detailed information will be available on our website but will only be sent out by email. So, if you are not on our email list but would like to receive this information, please email me at mikebartergcf@gmail.com
So, let’s get to it. Our plan is to start meeting together June 6 and 7. We will be offering 2 services each weekend for the month of June: Saturday nights at 6:30 pm and Sunday mornings at 10:30 am. There will be no children’s ministry activities. And we will also continue to live stream the 10:30 service on Sunday.
Our reason for doing 2 services, this that we have removed every other row of chairs in the auditorium to maintain social distancing and we also want to reduce the number of people meeting together at one time. 
We also want to try and reduce cross contamination by keeping groups together.
1. We are asking family units, small groups and those you may be in contact with each other during the week to think about attending the same service together as well as to sit together in the auditorium. We get that this may not be completely possible but if we could attempt to do this it would great.
2. We are asking that if you attend the Saturday night service on June 6th, that you will attend services on Saturday nights for the month of June (and vice versa for Sunday). If even 1-2 people attend Saturday services the first week and then Sunday services the next week, it increases cross contamination across both groups and makes one of the reasons for doing 2 services insignificant. 
So, with these things in mind, after you finish reading this email, it would be very helpful to us if one person from your family would take less than 30 seconds and click on the link below and let us know which service you might plan to attend and how many are in your family. This way we can get an idea of how many people might be thinking of attending each service.  Again, we have reduced the number of chairs in the auditorium and you taking the time to answer this survey will help us to know if this plan is feasible.
Church, we are looking forward to gathering together again, wisely and cautiously. In the mean time I hope you will join us at 10:30 this Sunday as we worship together online. 

